
CAPE Subcommittee Wednesday May 11th  Via Zoom  

 

Minutes  

 

Present: Maureen Ruby, Michael Murphy, Rosa Fernandes, David Pepsoski, Rachel Cohen, 

Jackie Whiting, Mark Jewett, Jim Fitzpatrick, Heather Batchelor. 

Absent: Debbie Brooks 

 

Michael Murphy called the meeting to order 6:10 PM 

1. Public Comment: None  

2. Dr. Maureen Ruby Introduced the Coaches 

- Jim Fitzpatrick shared improvements in math at the first grade and third grade 

levels. The 1st grade focus was improving problem solving and 3rd grade focused 

on improving fractions.   

 

-Jackie Whiting shared a video summarizing the integration of technology to the 

class room, highlighting content creation and digital profiles.  

 

Heather Batchelor presented an 8th grade project in historical simulations. One 

being an advisor to Lincoln during the civil war and being a crime scene 

investigator for the Boston massacre.  

 

-Rachel Cohen presented on a bear population project aimed at developing the 

explanation of phenomenon. This lesson accomplishes connection to the 

community through the curriculum. 

 

-Mark Jewett presented on assessments on readiness for progression of material 

focused in math.  

 

3. David Pepsoski presented on teacher assessments and discussed the flexibilities in the 

assessments recommended by PDEC. (Professional development evaluation committee) 

Those flexibilities include moving to more informal evaluation and the involvement of 

stakeholder communication and engagement of families.  

 

Rosa Fernandes Motioned: The CAPE committee recommend the Board adopt the 

flexibilities for teacher and administrator evaluation as recommended by PDEC. Michael 

Murphy Seconded. 

Cape Voted 2-0 in favor of the motion 

 

4. Dr Maureen Ruby Gave an update to the after school program and summer school 

program. 

 

5. Adjourn 8:25pm 

 

 

 

Signed Dr. Michael Murphy  

CAPE Subcommittee Chair  


